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the life and music of isang yun edward park isang yun 1917 1995 born in duksan in
korea is considered by many korean and european musicians to be one of the most
important of all twentieth century composers he spent much of his adult life outside
korea precipitated by his abduction in berlin by secret agents from south korea this
caused him much pain both physically and psychically but also lay the groundwork for
his returning to germany to live and start to build a world renowned reputation yun
was an enthusiastic nationalist and his main concerns in later life were of a
humanistic nature namely what he could contribute to the world as a whole his music
often contained a political message for the south korean government with a strong
desire for peace around the world he also dedicated himself to the cultural and
political harmony of both north and south korea indeed he wanted nothing more than
to be the catalyst for the reunification of his broken country two piano works by
isang yun fünf klavierstücke and interludium a are analyzed and used to show how he
developed the twelve tone technique inherited from arnold schönberg into his own
special haupttontechnik and how he connected his spiritual philosophies with his
music this dissertation will give many readers around the world a more complete
understanding and perception of the man isang yun isang yun 1917 1995 a korean
composer who lived most of his professional life in germany was a musician who
pursued his art in the face of political cultural and personal turmoil his solo
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chamber and orchestral works represent an enormous contribution to the oboe
repertoire although these pieces are barely known to most american oboists this
paper analyzes yun s oboe works in terms of tonal language formal construction
historical genesis relationship to east asian musical thought and european contexts
yun wrote music in a western idiom which was deeply colored by east asian aesthetics
and philosophy drawing upon a central idea of korean traditional music yun s
treatment of musical tones as living entities developed into a practice he called
hauptton technique adeptly fusing this technique with european twelve tone procedure
yun produced music of great intensity and richness works examined in detail include
piri 1971 trio for flute oboe and violin 1973 rondell 1975 sonata for oboe harp and
viola 1979 images 1968 festlicher tanz 1988 blaserquintett 1991 and quartet for oboe
and strings 1994 exploring a total of twenty compositions this paper is intended to
serve as a comprehensive resource for oboists performing isang yun s works the
korean german composer isang yun 1917 1995 is among the few musicians to have
successfully integrated eastern traditional music into western art music in the
twentieth century indeed this integration is the essence of his work and he regarded
himself as a mediator of eastern and western music this document focuses on the
means by which yun transferred traditional korean structures philosophies themes and
instrumental techniques to modern western compositions with particular emphasis on
his concerto for flute and small orchestra since isang yun is not well known outside
of europe and asia i will provide a brief biography of his life and works followed
by an introduction to korean traditional music and instruments the tai keum the
korean traditional transverse wooden flute was an inspiration for yun s concerto for
flute and small orchestra and will be described in detail the third chapter will
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examine yun s compositional techniques his incorporation of elements of the asian
philosophy of taoism his development and use of the hauppton technique and his
transference of traditional korean instrumental techniques to western instruments
the final chapter examines yun s concerto for flute and small orchestra 1977 and the
specific ways in which it relates to traditional korean court music this
dissertation is about isang yun september 17 1917 november 3 1995 the first korean
who earned an international reputation as a composer of western art music in the
twentieth century and the piece réak für orchester 1966 that led to his achievement
of worldwide fame in the 1960s isang yun expressed a characteristic korean sonority
by adapting eastern conceptions of music in works such as bara fluktuationen and om
mani padme hum in réak isang yun created a korean ambiance through the symbolic use
of characteristics of korean traditional music notably that of ancient ceremonies
based on chinese models the title réak connotes solemn ritual music although it does
not literally imitate korean ritual music it nevertheless imparts a ritualistic
character that evokes the mood of korean court music my analysis shows réak s
characteristics as follows 1 the sections of réak für orchester are each defined by
a unique timbre they are distinguished from each other by their unique hauptklang
main sound or sound complex composed of hauptton central tone 2 the instruments of
the piece are used in ways that resemble korean traditional music in terms of timbre
and of playing technique 3 ornamentations such trills glissandi and vibrato give the
effect of micro intervals evoking korean nonghyeon vibration technique which is a
musical adaptation of the mobile curve 4 yeonum a characteristic korean technique in
which one instrument takes over and continues the musical line of another instrument
is used throughout the piece 5 the vertical relations formed by the linear
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progression of each instrument evoke the unique sonority of the saenghwang a mouth
organ used in ceremonial orchestral musics derived from chinese confucian rituals 6
the precise location of accents avoids rupturing the fluidity of the piece an accent
of syncopated rhythm which the accent attached to the weak beat is used this
character is derived from the traditional court music in contrast to western music
in which the strong beat is stressed the principle of the music of isang yun begins
with the recognition of the cultural differences between the east and the west réak
für orchester represents the characteristics of korean aesthetics by joining western
contemporary techniques of composition with elements of korean traditional music
these characteristics clarify the way in which korean musical ideas and materials
can be integrated into western music isang yun demonstrates that eastern music
incorporated into western compositions is not a phenomenon of fashion to create an
exotic atmosphere but rather that such music can be a mode of expression for
universal emotions it shows that traditional eastern music can uncover elements of
contemporary music on its own territory and remake them anew this project is meant
to be not only an analysis of concerto for violoncello and orchestra but also a
study of the general characteristic of yun s compositional techniques and his
musical philosophy and ideology along with karlheinz stockhausen pierre boulez
olivier messiaen bruno maderna luigi nono and john cage a korean born german
composer named isang yun was one of the leading composers in the twentieth century
during world war ii many of these contemporaries consistently sought to achieve new
styles of music yun expressed his musical language by merging eastern asian
traditions with western european traditions he applied the second viennese style of
twelve tone technique and transformed it in his way furthermore he gathered his
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childhood musical memories korean traditional music and his lifelong belief in
taoism to create his own method called haupttontechnik an example of fusion between
eastern asian and western european traditions yun applied this unique idea and
developed his musical skills throughout his compositions this research aims to
illustrate the evolution of isang yun s compositional approach by analyzing his
clarinet works including riul piri and clarinet concerto although piri was composed
for the oboe originally the piece contributes significant ideas to yun s later work
clarinet concerto i firmly believe that piri links riul and the clarinet concerto
author s abstract isang yun 1917 1995 one of the most important avant garde german
korean composers is perhaps best known for his success at integrating korean musical
elements into traditional western styles his concerto for oboe oboe d amore and
orchestra incorporates many traditional korean elements and uses techniques such as
hauptton hauptklang and umspielung to blend these elements into a western musical
style this study explores the elements of traditional korean music and instruments
present in yun s score examines his compositional techniques and makes practical
performance suggestions that allow performers to properly convey his intentions this
dissertation includes six chapters the first chapter discusses the purpose and
importance of the study the second chapter reviews isang yun s biography and works
based on a published interview with yun and a biography written by his wife of many
years the third chapter introduces the characteristics of traditional korean
woodwind instruments relevant to the work the fourth chapter examines yun s
compositional techniques of hauptton hauptklang and umspielung in the work and their
relationship with the main tone and sigimsae techniques the fifth chapter introduces
and explores different types of sigimsae in the work with suggestions for quarter
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tone performance techniques the sixth and last chapter is a conclusion isang yun
1917 1995 is considered one of the most well known korean composers yun s music
incorporates asian cultural concepts into western performance practice this written
project investigates the musical heritage of isang yun focusing on his piano work
entitled shao yang yin specifically in shao yang yin he combined the eastern concept
of yin and yang with traditional korean instrumental sounds and western twelve tone
technique especially influenced by korean instrumental sound he created his own
compositional technique known as main tone technique since knowing these influences
is crucial for performing his music this project discusses these questions and also
includes pedagogical annotations and selected video illustrations the international
isang yun society located in berlin germany commemorates the life and works of the
korean born german composer isang yun 1917 1995 the society offers a listing of yun
s works a discography a biography a list of movies in which yun s work can be heard
and a bibliography the group sponsors workshops lectures concerts and instrumental
courses and provides an online membership form abstract although korean contemporary
concert music today occupies an important place in the international music scene its
development is largely a twentieth century phenomenon played out against a backdrop
of turbulent political unrest from the japanese occupation 1910 1945 through the
korean war 1950 1953 and unsettled relations with north korea the major developments
in internationally recognized korean composer isang yun s 1917 1995 career closely
mirror those in korean contemporary composition and yun is today venerated as the
father of korean contemporary concert music making a discussion of yun s music
inescapable for the subject of this document although he was well versed in european
avant garde techniques through his studies there in the 1950 s and early 60 s yun
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worked however to blend these western methodologies with those of korean traditional
music to achieve a unique expressive personal style this amalgam of eastern and
western expression is exemplified in two of his works loyang and reak which are
discussed as representatives of this hybrid style the document concludes with
observations on the state of korean composition after yun and some thoughts on the
future influence of east asian music it is hoped that this document will give the
reader a background in and appreciation for the aesthetic goals and achievements of
korean contemporary music namely how korean composers have utilized western music
materials and combined them with korean sensibilities and what they hope to
accomplish culturally and artistically when considering the music of isang yun 1917
1995 a well known korean german composer scholars have explored his music for its
fusion of eastern and western styles yun frequently combined korean traditional
music with western musical structures in his compositions in addition he often
commented that his works had been significantly influenced by the eastern philosophy
of taoism one of two chinese philosophies along with buddhism in his oeuvre yun
utilized the central principle of taoism especially the opposite characteristics of
yin and yang this document traces the fusion of eastern and western styles the
influence of taoist principles and the interplay between these two approaches in
isang yun s violin concerto no 1 1981 yun drew from a wide range of performance
practices and styles from traditional korean instrumental and vocal genres including
string instruments wood instruments and percussion instruments in the violin
concerto yun utilizes performance practices from the gayakum sijo and piri as well
as a very general technique common to much korean music which yun synthesized into
what he called his hauptton technique for each of these i describe on how they were
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developed in traditional korean music and then demonstrate yun s use of them in his
violin concerto and the interaction of them with western techniques instruments and
formal considerations these are primarily found in the violin concerto s movements a
fast slow fast structure with virtuosic cadenzas in the second and third movements
aba form in the second movement and sonata form in the third movement for the
philosophy of taoism i discuss how its yin and yang principles influenced yun s
musical styles in his violin concerto in a lecture at tubingen university in 1987
yun specified that this piece was a statement of taoism but he did not indicate
which specific musical features expressed the philosophy instead he explained that
he used the dualism of yin and yang with its emphasis on opposite elements that are
still part of the same force as a practical tool in his compositions i explore the
possible ways that yun included the yin and yang dualism in the violin concerto
especially in the interaction between the violinist and the orchestra and passages
that occur on both a small and large scale i identify rhythmically and texturally
tense music alternating with passages of relaxation and also the treatment of
consonant and dissonant harmonies finally i trace the relationship between sustained
tones and their subsequent ornamented versions i then identify how yun fused eastern
and western musical principles with taoist philosophy in the violin concerto this
document comprises four chapters in the first chapter i provide a brief biographical
portrait of yun emphasizing his style periods in the second chapter i trace how yun
blended various korean instrumental and vocal performing techniques with western
musical styles in the violin concerto in the third chapter i explore taoist
principles and the yin and yang dualism evident in this concerto with the origin and
meaning of the philosophy in the fourth chapter i show how yun fused eastern and
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western musical styles together in his violin concerto
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The Life and Music of Isang Yun with an Analysis of His Piano Works 2005 the life
and music of isang yun edward park isang yun 1917 1995 born in duksan in korea is
considered by many korean and european musicians to be one of the most important of
all twentieth century composers he spent much of his adult life outside korea
precipitated by his abduction in berlin by secret agents from south korea this
caused him much pain both physically and psychically but also lay the groundwork for
his returning to germany to live and start to build a world renowned reputation yun
was an enthusiastic nationalist and his main concerns in later life were of a
humanistic nature namely what he could contribute to the world as a whole his music
often contained a political message for the south korean government with a strong
desire for peace around the world he also dedicated himself to the cultural and
political harmony of both north and south korea indeed he wanted nothing more than
to be the catalyst for the reunification of his broken country two piano works by
isang yun fünf klavierstücke and interludium a are analyzed and used to show how he
developed the twelve tone technique inherited from arnold schönberg into his own
special haupttontechnik and how he connected his spiritual philosophies with his
music this dissertation will give many readers around the world a more complete
understanding and perception of the man isang yun
A Study of Isang Yun and His Works 2005 isang yun 1917 1995 a korean composer who
lived most of his professional life in germany was a musician who pursued his art in
the face of political cultural and personal turmoil his solo chamber and orchestral
works represent an enormous contribution to the oboe repertoire although these
pieces are barely known to most american oboists this paper analyzes yun s oboe
works in terms of tonal language formal construction historical genesis relationship
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to east asian musical thought and european contexts yun wrote music in a western
idiom which was deeply colored by east asian aesthetics and philosophy drawing upon
a central idea of korean traditional music yun s treatment of musical tones as
living entities developed into a practice he called hauptton technique adeptly
fusing this technique with european twelve tone procedure yun produced music of
great intensity and richness works examined in detail include piri 1971 trio for
flute oboe and violin 1973 rondell 1975 sonata for oboe harp and viola 1979 images
1968 festlicher tanz 1988 blaserquintett 1991 and quartet for oboe and strings 1994
exploring a total of twenty compositions this paper is intended to serve as a
comprehensive resource for oboists performing isang yun s works
The Life and Music of Isang Yun with an Analysis of His Piano Works 2004 the korean
german composer isang yun 1917 1995 is among the few musicians to have successfully
integrated eastern traditional music into western art music in the twentieth century
indeed this integration is the essence of his work and he regarded himself as a
mediator of eastern and western music this document focuses on the means by which
yun transferred traditional korean structures philosophies themes and instrumental
techniques to modern western compositions with particular emphasis on his concerto
for flute and small orchestra since isang yun is not well known outside of europe
and asia i will provide a brief biography of his life and works followed by an
introduction to korean traditional music and instruments the tai keum the korean
traditional transverse wooden flute was an inspiration for yun s concerto for flute
and small orchestra and will be described in detail the third chapter will examine
yun s compositional techniques his incorporation of elements of the asian philosophy
of taoism his development and use of the hauppton technique and his transference of
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traditional korean instrumental techniques to western instruments the final chapter
examines yun s concerto for flute and small orchestra 1977 and the specific ways in
which it relates to traditional korean court music
The Musical Ideology and Style of Isang Yun, as Reflected in His Concerto for
Violoncello and Orchestra (1975/76) 1997 this dissertation is about isang yun
september 17 1917 november 3 1995 the first korean who earned an international
reputation as a composer of western art music in the twentieth century and the piece
réak für orchester 1966 that led to his achievement of worldwide fame in the 1960s
isang yun expressed a characteristic korean sonority by adapting eastern conceptions
of music in works such as bara fluktuationen and om mani padme hum in réak isang yun
created a korean ambiance through the symbolic use of characteristics of korean
traditional music notably that of ancient ceremonies based on chinese models the
title réak connotes solemn ritual music although it does not literally imitate
korean ritual music it nevertheless imparts a ritualistic character that evokes the
mood of korean court music my analysis shows réak s characteristics as follows 1 the
sections of réak für orchester are each defined by a unique timbre they are
distinguished from each other by their unique hauptklang main sound or sound complex
composed of hauptton central tone 2 the instruments of the piece are used in ways
that resemble korean traditional music in terms of timbre and of playing technique 3
ornamentations such trills glissandi and vibrato give the effect of micro intervals
evoking korean nonghyeon vibration technique which is a musical adaptation of the
mobile curve 4 yeonum a characteristic korean technique in which one instrument
takes over and continues the musical line of another instrument is used throughout
the piece 5 the vertical relations formed by the linear progression of each
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instrument evoke the unique sonority of the saenghwang a mouth organ used in
ceremonial orchestral musics derived from chinese confucian rituals 6 the precise
location of accents avoids rupturing the fluidity of the piece an accent of
syncopated rhythm which the accent attached to the weak beat is used this character
is derived from the traditional court music in contrast to western music in which
the strong beat is stressed the principle of the music of isang yun begins with the
recognition of the cultural differences between the east and the west réak für
orchester represents the characteristics of korean aesthetics by joining western
contemporary techniques of composition with elements of korean traditional music
these characteristics clarify the way in which korean musical ideas and materials
can be integrated into western music isang yun demonstrates that eastern music
incorporated into western compositions is not a phenomenon of fashion to create an
exotic atmosphere but rather that such music can be a mode of expression for
universal emotions it shows that traditional eastern music can uncover elements of
contemporary music on its own territory and remake them anew
The Life and Music of Isang Yun 2014 this project is meant to be not only an
analysis of concerto for violoncello and orchestra but also a study of the general
characteristic of yun s compositional techniques and his musical philosophy and
ideology
The Organ Music of Isang Yun 2001 along with karlheinz stockhausen pierre boulez
olivier messiaen bruno maderna luigi nono and john cage a korean born german
composer named isang yun was one of the leading composers in the twentieth century
during world war ii many of these contemporaries consistently sought to achieve new
styles of music yun expressed his musical language by merging eastern asian
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traditions with western european traditions he applied the second viennese style of
twelve tone technique and transformed it in his way furthermore he gathered his
childhood musical memories korean traditional music and his lifelong belief in
taoism to create his own method called haupttontechnik an example of fusion between
eastern asian and western european traditions yun applied this unique idea and
developed his musical skills throughout his compositions this research aims to
illustrate the evolution of isang yun s compositional approach by analyzing his
clarinet works including riul piri and clarinet concerto although piri was composed
for the oboe originally the piece contributes significant ideas to yun s later work
clarinet concerto i firmly believe that piri links riul and the clarinet concerto
author s abstract
A Performer's Analysis of Isang Yun's "Early Songs" and "Teile Dich Nacht" 2004
isang yun 1917 1995 one of the most important avant garde german korean composers is
perhaps best known for his success at integrating korean musical elements into
traditional western styles his concerto for oboe oboe d amore and orchestra
incorporates many traditional korean elements and uses techniques such as hauptton
hauptklang and umspielung to blend these elements into a western musical style this
study explores the elements of traditional korean music and instruments present in
yun s score examines his compositional techniques and makes practical performance
suggestions that allow performers to properly convey his intentions this
dissertation includes six chapters the first chapter discusses the purpose and
importance of the study the second chapter reviews isang yun s biography and works
based on a published interview with yun and a biography written by his wife of many
years the third chapter introduces the characteristics of traditional korean
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woodwind instruments relevant to the work the fourth chapter examines yun s
compositional techniques of hauptton hauptklang and umspielung in the work and their
relationship with the main tone and sigimsae techniques the fifth chapter introduces
and explores different types of sigimsae in the work with suggestions for quarter
tone performance techniques the sixth and last chapter is a conclusion
Sigimsae and Clarinet Works of Isang Yun 2014 isang yun 1917 1995 is considered one
of the most well known korean composers yun s music incorporates asian cultural
concepts into western performance practice this written project investigates the
musical heritage of isang yun focusing on his piano work entitled shao yang yin
specifically in shao yang yin he combined the eastern concept of yin and yang with
traditional korean instrumental sounds and western twelve tone technique especially
influenced by korean instrumental sound he created his own compositional technique
known as main tone technique since knowing these influences is crucial for
performing his music this project discusses these questions and also includes
pedagogical annotations and selected video illustrations
Isang Yun 1995 the international isang yun society located in berlin germany
commemorates the life and works of the korean born german composer isang yun 1917
1995 the society offers a listing of yun s works a discography a biography a list of
movies in which yun s work can be heard and a bibliography the group sponsors
workshops lectures concerts and instrumental courses and provides an online
membership form
Memory 1997 abstract although korean contemporary concert music today occupies an
important place in the international music scene its development is largely a
twentieth century phenomenon played out against a backdrop of turbulent political
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unrest from the japanese occupation 1910 1945 through the korean war 1950 1953 and
unsettled relations with north korea the major developments in internationally
recognized korean composer isang yun s 1917 1995 career closely mirror those in
korean contemporary composition and yun is today venerated as the father of korean
contemporary concert music making a discussion of yun s music inescapable for the
subject of this document although he was well versed in european avant garde
techniques through his studies there in the 1950 s and early 60 s yun worked however
to blend these western methodologies with those of korean traditional music to
achieve a unique expressive personal style this amalgam of eastern and western
expression is exemplified in two of his works loyang and reak which are discussed as
representatives of this hybrid style the document concludes with observations on the
state of korean composition after yun and some thoughts on the future influence of
east asian music it is hoped that this document will give the reader a background in
and appreciation for the aesthetic goals and achievements of korean contemporary
music namely how korean composers have utilized western music materials and combined
them with korean sensibilities and what they hope to accomplish culturally and
artistically
The Wounded Dragon 2010 when considering the music of isang yun 1917 1995 a well
known korean german composer scholars have explored his music for its fusion of
eastern and western styles yun frequently combined korean traditional music with
western musical structures in his compositions in addition he often commented that
his works had been significantly influenced by the eastern philosophy of taoism one
of two chinese philosophies along with buddhism in his oeuvre yun utilized the
central principle of taoism especially the opposite characteristics of yin and yang
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this document traces the fusion of eastern and western styles the influence of
taoist principles and the interplay between these two approaches in isang yun s
violin concerto no 1 1981 yun drew from a wide range of performance practices and
styles from traditional korean instrumental and vocal genres including string
instruments wood instruments and percussion instruments in the violin concerto yun
utilizes performance practices from the gayakum sijo and piri as well as a very
general technique common to much korean music which yun synthesized into what he
called his hauptton technique for each of these i describe on how they were
developed in traditional korean music and then demonstrate yun s use of them in his
violin concerto and the interaction of them with western techniques instruments and
formal considerations these are primarily found in the violin concerto s movements a
fast slow fast structure with virtuosic cadenzas in the second and third movements
aba form in the second movement and sonata form in the third movement for the
philosophy of taoism i discuss how its yin and yang principles influenced yun s
musical styles in his violin concerto in a lecture at tubingen university in 1987
yun specified that this piece was a statement of taoism but he did not indicate
which specific musical features expressed the philosophy instead he explained that
he used the dualism of yin and yang with its emphasis on opposite elements that are
still part of the same force as a practical tool in his compositions i explore the
possible ways that yun included the yin and yang dualism in the violin concerto
especially in the interaction between the violinist and the orchestra and passages
that occur on both a small and large scale i identify rhythmically and texturally
tense music alternating with passages of relaxation and also the treatment of
consonant and dissonant harmonies finally i trace the relationship between sustained
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tones and their subsequent ornamented versions i then identify how yun fused eastern
and western musical principles with taoist philosophy in the violin concerto this
document comprises four chapters in the first chapter i provide a brief biographical
portrait of yun emphasizing his style periods in the second chapter i trace how yun
blended various korean instrumental and vocal performing techniques with western
musical styles in the violin concerto in the third chapter i explore taoist
principles and the yin and yang dualism evident in this concerto with the origin and
meaning of the philosophy in the fourth chapter i show how yun fused eastern and
western musical styles together in his violin concerto
A Comparison of the Clarinet Concertos of Isang Yun and John Corigliano 1995
Isang Yun 1972
The Oboe Works of Isang Yun 2009
Multicultural Influences in the Music of Isang Yun as Represented in His Concerto
for Flute and Small Orchestra 2009
Isang Yun 2020-02-17
Analysis of Isang Yun's Réak Für Orchester (1966) 2010
Isang Yun and His Five Symphonies 1999
The Musical Ideology and Style of Isang Yun, as Reflected in His Concerto for
Violoncello and Orchestra (1975/1976). 1997
Selected Harp Works of Isang Yun 2010
East and West 2016
East-West Encounters in the Music of Isang Yun 2023
# 1 Classical Isang Yun: Chamber Music 2005
The Opening Section of Isang Yun's My Land My People 2006
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Der Komponist Isang Yun 1987
Synthesis of East and West in Garak by Isang Yun 2010
Isang Yun 2007
An Evolution of Isang Yun's Compositional Approach 2020
Taoistic Influences on the Music of Isang Yun 2007
A Performer's Analysis of Isang Yun's Quartett Fur Flote, Violin, Violoncello und
Klavier with the Intermezzo Fur Akkordeon und Violoncello 2008
Isang Yun : Werkverzeichnis 1992
An Analytical Study of Isang Yun's "Oboe and Oboe D'amore Concerto" 2020
Performance Guide and Pedagogical Videos of Isang Yun's Shao Yang Yin 2020
The Development of Isang Yun's Compositional Style Through an Examination of His
Piano Works 2002
International Isang Yun Society 2009
A Performer's Analysis of Isang Yun's Monolog for Bassoon with an Emphasis on the
Role of Traditional Korean Influences 2011
The Development of Contemporary Korean Music with Emphasis on Works of Isang Yun
1990
An Analysis of Isang Yun's Piano Works 2015
The Formation of a Musical Aesthetic in Response to Extraordinary Challenges in the
Music of Isang Yun 2013
Isang Yun's Violin Concerto No. 1 (1981)
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